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Introduction. The 2017 WHO medication without harm challenge complemented existing initiatives in Australia.  The Australian Government formally responded through the Australian Commission on Safety and Quality in Health Care.1
Aims. To describe experience of and the response to the WHO challenge in Australia.
Methods. A description of Australian context, programs implemented and their impact for each of the priority areas: polypharmacy, high risk situations and transitions of care.  
Results. Prior to the WHO challenge, Australia had a strong foundation in addressing inappropriate polypharmacy. The Australian Deprescribing Network, the first internationally, was established in 201.  In 2015, a National Stakeholders’ Meeting involving consumers, health care professionals, academics and policymakers was convened to inform the agenda to improve quality use of medicines for older Australians, with an emphasis on avoiding the harms of polypharmacy, which led to development of recommendations for a National Strategic Action Plan.2  The WHO challenge provided additional incentive and resources to implement some of these recommendations. Australia’s response to ‘high risk situations’ focused on reducing errors in prescribing, dispensing and administering ‘high risk medicines’ (insulin, opioids, anticoagulants and antispychotics).  Australia addressed all transitions of care, particularly those in and out of hospital.  Strategies included using the Australian Atlas of Healthcare Variation to detect unwarranted variation, developing clinical practice guidelines, accreditation standards and clinical standards for safe work practices and investigating stewardship models.  In 2019, Medication Safety became Australia’s 10th National Health Priority.  The WHO challenge indirectly supported initiatives in medication safety and quality by professional organisations, health services and researchers.  Adaptation and implementation of the Prescribing Skills Assessment for ANZ has grown through a collaboration supported by ASCEPT since 2015 and is part of the Australian response.  
Discussion. The WHO medication without harm challenge has helped raise awareness of the importance of existing medication safety and quality initiatives and to the development of better medication safety systems in Australia. 
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